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EMBASSY OF JAPAN .
" 2520 MASSACHUSETTS AVENUE, N.W.

WASHINGTON, D.C, 20003 A |
(202) 2342266 July 24, 1979

S

Colonel Vance H. Hudgins '
Assistant Director for XSpmoI¥YS -

Politico-Military Security Affairs .
Division of International Security Affairs /100 LYS,
Department of Enargy '
Washington, D.C. 20545

Dear Colonel Hudgins:

Concerning import of the special nuclear material for the facility
noted below, this will confirm that the Government of Japan appointed
Japan Atomic Energy Research Institute (JAERI)

as an authorized person under the terms and conditions pursuant to
ArticYTe VI of the Aireement for Cooperation between the Government of
the United States of America and Government of Japan concerning Civil |
Uses of Atomic Energy which entered into force on July 10, 1965, amendas
by the Protocol cn December 21, 1973. B

3832.56 mg of uranium containing 3564.28 mg of U-235 to Tokai Researc ——
Establishment of JAERI for use in reactor physics experiments. S

Further, it is confirmed that the transfer of the specizal nuclear mate-<
rial identified above will take place under all the terms and conditionm
of the Agreement for Ccoperatiun between our Governments, and that the
appointee(s) named above have been authorized to receive and possess
the material by both Governments.

Also, the Government of Japan confirms that the safeguards and guaran-
tees of the Agreement for Cooperation will always apply to this speciall
nuclear material, except for that material subsequently retransferred |
with the written approval of the United States. =

Sincerely yours,

biasayasu gya ayashi

First Secretary (Scientific)

Ref: This is in reference to the case number of XSNM-1456strated in
your letter dated March 19 & June 14,1979. 22d ITS amencment

) C?‘?

7e08240 7



